

Raddlebarn News

Friday 2nd October 2020



www.raddlebarn.co.uk

Black History Month

October marks the start of Black History Month in the UK. All children will be learning about Black History through their current areas of study. We are kicking-starting the month with some homework that can be found on the padlet.



Friends of Raddlebarn



The Friends of Raddlebarn AGM will RADDLEBARN be held on Wednesday 4 November at 5pm via a virtual meeting. Access details to join the meeting will follow nearer the time. The meeting will include a review of the past year and the election of a new committee. We are accepting nominations for the following positions: Chair, Vice-chair, Treasurer, Secretary, Communications Lead, Bids and Fundraising Lead and Ordinary Members. If you are interested in joining the committee or would like to nominate someone, please email for@radlbarn.bham.sch.uk by Monday 2 November. Please feel free to drop us an email if you would like any further information about the committee and if you have any suggestions for future fundraising ideas.

Reminders

Can we please remind parents how important your child's education is. All appointments must be made outside of school times as this disrupts theirs and others learning. For emergency appointments please bring a copy of the appointment letter in to school so we can take a copy for our records.

Please can you ensure your child brings their own water bottle into school everyday. Thank you

Can parents please respect social distancing when dropping off and collecting. If you have any messages or questions please call or email the school office as staff are trying to maintain safety and the flow of human traffic into school. Also, only one adult may come onto the site to drop off and collect. Thank you

This weeks homework

This weeks homework is all about Black History Month. The homework link is, https://padlet.com/raddlebarnhomework/blackhistory

See how creative you can be...

Please check your text messages with the padlet password on.



Can we please ask that any correspondence to the school should be put in an email to the following email address: enquiry@radlbarn.bham.sch.uk. Many thanks to all of you for your co-operation with this.

World Mental Health day



On Friday 9th October 2020 we shall be raising awareness of World Mental Health Day. The children and young

people's charity 'Young Minds' spearhead the day with their 'Hello Yellow' campaign. According to the Young Minds statistics, 3 children in every classroom have a mental health problem. A very worrying trend, particularly in light of Covid19, so it is vital that we raise awareness to tackle mental health and well-being in children and young adults. So, what shall we be doing in school? We will be talking about how we can look after our own

well-being, taking some time in the day to relax and listen to calming music and thinking of others. The homework for the week will be based around carrying out Acts of Kindness - more about this to follow on the padlet. We would also like you to send your child into school wearing something yellow (other than their school shirt of course). This could be as simple as a yellow ribbon on their jumper, yellow socks, ribbons, hair bobble etc. Staff

have also been asked to join in too. You can find out more about the Young Minds campaign here at youngminds.org thank you for your support.



Raddlebarn's house captains and school councillors 2020-2021

Raddlebarn pupils have elected their house captains and school councillors! A huge thank you to all the candidates who ran for the role. The video speeches were fantastic.

Our house captains and school councillors for 2020-2021 are:

House captains 20-21 School councillors 2020-21

Griffin 60 - Meena

Nell 6BK - Robyn

Riley 5M - Sam

<u>Phoenix</u> 5C - Sayuri

Lilly 4H - tbc

Jacob 4M - Lily

<u>Dragon</u> 3L - Faith

Izzy 3A - Milah

Matthew

<u>Unicorn</u>

Asia

Felix



Special mentions

Rec- Anna, Woody, Elwood, Mustafa

Y1- Rohan, Lucia, Charlie, Mariam

Y2- Le'Taijah, George, Kimimela, Abigail

Y3- Fatima, Isla, Connie, Freya

Y5– Hayden, Dylan, Josh, Henry

Y6- Amanveer, Robyn, Mac, Maizie-Zane

Homework heroes

This weeks homework heroes are Petra 1J, Tudor 4M, Esther 5M and Winston 1SH. Well done to Petra, Tudor, Esther and Winston. Remember to put your name on your post if you would like to be in with a chance of winning Miss Lowry's 'Homework Hero of the Week'. If you post your homework on the padlet, your name will be put into a prize draw to win a pottery workshop with Eastnor Pottery!

October 2020

Sat 3 rd	National Poetry Day
Mon 5 th	Black History Month
Fri 9 th	Hello Yellow Campaign- (children to wear yellow)
Sat 10 th	World Mental Health Day
Tues 13 th	Y1 eye tests
Fri 16 th	World Food Day
Weds 21 st	(CANCELLED) Frank Chapman Day Visit (60 children)
Fri 23 rd	Break up for October half term
Sat 24 th	United Nations Day